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Bill Analysis 

 

HB 2141 provides that persons solely providing hairbrading services shall not be required to 

obtain licensure under the provisions of the Cosmetology and Barbering Act. The measure also 

defines eyelash extension application and eyelash extension instructor as they relate to the Act. 

Such persons shall be required to obtain a license. Blow-dry styling is also defined by the 

measure. The measure authorizes persons serving an apprenticeship in a licensed cosmetology or 

barber establishment to receive compensation. The measure modifies the ratio of completed 

apprenticeship hours to training hours needed to be licensed from 3,000:1,500 to 2,250:1,250. 

The measure provides that the required curriculum for the completion of an apprenticeship shall 

by the State Board of Cosmetology and Barbering for each discipline. The person authorizes a 

person may provide services outside of a licensed establishment if his or her services do not 

require licensing. The measure also increases the registration fee for each license and provides 

that licenses shall be renewed every 2 years instead of annually beginning November 1, 2025.  
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